January 11th, 1929. S.T. MacQuarrie, Esq., Director, New England Bureau, Public Service Information, 24 Milk Street, Boston, Mass. Dear Sir:-Replying to your letter of January 8th, I am sending you, under separate cover, a General Calendar of the University, the Announcement of Macdonald College, and the Annual Report for 1925.26, which is the latest available. McGill University is entirely supported by endowments and voluntary subscriptions. We have at different times received donations from corporations and individuals for the erection and equipment of specific buildings. On the 26th of this month there will be formally opened a building to be devoted to research in cellulose chemistry and pulp and paper in cooperation with the Canadian Pulp and Paper Association. We have also a course in Fuel Engineering financed by certain business interests, but both these experiments are too new to permit of the tabulation of results as yet. Trusting this is the information you desire, I am, Yours faithfully. ecretary